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Joe La Marca

Cari amici,
Andiamo! Let’s go!  It’s full speed ahead for the celebration and advancement of the culture and language of our Italian ancestors.  Buoyed by the break in routine and the spiritual renewal from the Christmas and New Year’s holidays, let’s launch into some great opportunities for fellowship and service in 2009.  Please get involved by suggesting activities to lodge officers and volunteering to help when activities get scheduled.  Watch for announcements of upcoming events in this newsletter, on our web site and at our general membership meetings. 

We had a very enjoyable and productive 2008 and contributed $1,550 to charitable causes.   Look back with me to see what we were up to and what we learned from our general membership meetings and some special activities:

- In January, a panel of lodge members representing different Italian regions related stories of their lives in Italy, providing us insight into local customs in the old country.  There is a lot we can learn from each other;

- In February, former lodge President Omero Sabatini told us what, and only what, we really needed to know about Dante and his contribution to world literature.  There is something to be said for succinctness;

- In March, we held another officer inauguration ceremony jointly with two other Northern Virginia OSIA lodges, expanding our fraternal circle and furthering cooperation toward common objectives.  We need more joint ventures;

- In April, we held our annual auction night of FUNd raising--always an entertaining and profitable event;

- In May, we non-native Italian speakers tried to learn how to comprehend Italian language movies with the help of our valuable volunteer teachers, Carlo and Betsy Mignani.  We learned that English subtitles work better than Italian ones!  Also in May we again played our recorded Italian and Italian-American music and introduced ourselves to the public at our Viva Vienna booth during Memorial Day weekend. Amazing how many people who share our interests are in the crowd;

- In June, we held a wine tasting evening, which also raised a little lire.  (Your newsletter editor and I ordered the most wine!)  Not everyone drinks wine.  My grandfather made his own.  Never trusted the water, even in this country!;

- In July, we enjoyed our annual picnic with bocce and more.  But wait until you hear all the new activities we have planned for next year’s event!   Also in July we introduced ourselves to the throng gathered to watch the Fairfax City Independence Day parade by proudly marching (well, “strolling”) behind our banner.  Again, we won a ribbon for “Honorable Mention” in the competition with other units.  We were very proud of this award until we heard a rumor that all units which didn’t place higher got one.  This has just inspired us to improve our performance next year.  Wait until you hear what we have planned.  Get your parade shoes on!;

- In August, we did our annual Virginia rural peach picking and wine tasting trip in which a great time was had by all (“hic”).  Every year we have more fun!;

- In September, our guest speaker enlightened us about the fabulous accomplishments of U.S. Capitol artist, Constantino Brumidi.  We should be proud!  We also participated in the San Gennaro Festival in Reston, making many new friends.  This was another joint venture.  Synergy is good;

- In October, we enjoyed a wonderful night of entertainment with Donato Soranno and a trio of accordionists.  Some times we just need to sit back and be entertained;

- In November, we held a fun meeting to help get to know members better by guessing fun facts from each others’ pasts.  Another evening of light entertainment, but we had to think this time.  BTW, it was our webmaster who dated the girl named Daisy May!; and,

- In December, the children, grandchildren, and dare we say, great-grandchildren, provided the entertainment at our annual Christmas party.   Apparently they had been good all year, for the children received gifts and a visit from both La Befana and Babbo Natale.

What a year!  Let’s make 2009 even better, one in which we all pitch in to make it one at which we can also look back with pride!  

Buon Anno Nuovo! - JOE
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The Italian Heritage Lodge meets at the Knights of Columbus Hall behind St. Leo’s Catholic Church, 3704 Old Lee Highway, Fairfax, Va.

La Bandiera Editor:

Paul Alligood, 703 848 1758 - Palli14145@AOL.Com, 1908 Youngblood St., McLean, Va. 22101

Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG (upper case added for emphasis – not required on the address line).  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

FUTURE LODGE EVENTS

Jan. 10

Lodge Meeting

7:00PM

At Knights of Columbus

Jan. 14

Lunch Bunch


12:00 Noon

Brion’s Grill, Fairfax

Jan. 21

Council Meeting

7:00PM

Location TBA

Jan. 31

Language Group

6:00PM

D’Andrea’s Home

Feb.  14

Lodge Meeting

 7:00PM

At Knights of Columbus

JANUARY LODGE MEETING

At this month’s meeting on Saturday, Jan. 10, IHL members and their guests will have the opportunity to play the Italian version of Bingo, known as Tombola which has some interesting narrative with each of the numbers.  Bring lady luck, a pot luck dish to share and some dollars to buy Tombola cards.  The social starts at 7PM and the location is the usual spot, the Knights of Columbus hall behind St. Leo’s Church.
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Lunch Bunch will meet Wednesday, January 14, at noon at Brion’s Grill, 10621 Braddock Rd., Fairfax.  Reservations are not required.  Everyone is welcome; it’s strictly a social event; no lodge business will be discussed.  If you can come, please contact Joe LaMarca at jlamarca@erols.com; on that date call, instead, at 703 475 6962.

In addition to Verizon cable, Cox cable now offers the Italian language TV channel, “RAI.”  It is also available via internet on www.raiclick.it.

Art Moscatello celebrates his 80th birthday on Jan. 4.  Congratulation, Art!

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS

Susan Agosta


Jan. 3


Laura Strong


Jan. 7

Camille Malm



Jan. 3


Carla Walsh


Jan. 8

Marge Finocchiaro


Jan. 4


Fran Mazarella

Jan. 14

Art Moscatello


Jan. 4


Fred Michaelangelo

Jan. 22

Tom Davis



Jan. 5


Nicole Agosta

Jan. 31
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JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES

None

TRAVEL OPPORTUNITY
[image: image4.wmf]
SEVEN-DAY ALL-INCLUSIVE TOUR OF ANCIENT SICILY:

OSIA National is promoting trips to Sicily through Unitours starting at less than $2,000.  John DiBella of the George Washington Lodge has volunteered to organize a group from all the Virginia OSIA lodges for the tour starting March 10, 2009.  You can read details in the current issue of OSIA’s Italian America magazine, winter 2008, pages 14-16.  For additional details, a copy of the brochures and application form, call Unitours at 1-800-777-7432 or log on to our www.osia.org website.
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Marge Finocchiaro

ITALIAN LANGUAGE LEARNING GROUP

The group will meet Saturday, January 31, at 6:00 at the home of Lucio and Edvige D’Andrea, 5115 Concordia St., Fairfax, Va. 22032.  All are welcome regardless of Italian language proficiency.  If you plan to attend, please obtain directions and indicate which food item you plan to bring for the meal by contacting Carlo or Betsy Mignani at mignani@cox.net or by phone at 703 830 7699

ITALIAN WORDS AND PHRASES (from Carlo Mignani)

Italians use many colorful expressions.  Here are some examples:

Quattro gatti - only a few people (literally four cats)

 
Doveva essere una riunione importante, ma c’erano solo quattro gatti.

(It should have been an important meeting, but there were only a few people)

Il Canada è un paese grande, ma ci abitano quattro gatti.

Canada is a large country, but few people live there.

Farsi in Quattro- To knock oneself out (literally to make oneself four)

Si è fatta in quattro per aiutarti. 


She knocked herself out to help you.

In bocca al lupo - Good luck (in the mouth of the wolf)

In bocca al lupo per l’esame domani.


Good luck on your test tomorrow.

Che macello! - What a mess!   (macello = slaughter house)

Non avere peli sulla lingua - not to mince words  (to not have hair on the tongue).


Non ha peli sulla lingua e dice sempre quello ch pensa.


He does not mince words, and he always says what he thinks.

Pappa e ciccia - hand in glove, in agreement  (mush and meat)


Lui e il suo compagno di banco sono pappa e ciccia.


He and his schoolmate are hand in glove.

Ogni morte di Papa - very rarely (each death of a Pope)

Vai a trovare tua zia?  Si’ ogni morte di papa

Do you go to visit your aunt?  Yes, rarely.

A quattro occhi – privately (at four eyes)

Non dirgli niente, vorrei prima parlarne con lui a quattro occhi.

Don’t tell him anything, I want to talk to him about it privately.

LODGE ELECTIONS
Below, in the middle column, and announced at the December meeting is the slate of lodge officers for 2008/2009 put together by the lodge’s nominations committee.  The 2007/2008 officers are listed in the left hand column and the officers for 2009/2010 are noted in the right hand column.  Most officer positions are two-year terms with the installation ceremony occurring in March.

At the January general membership meeting, nominations can be offered from the floor.  If there are nominations from the floor, elections will be held in February.  If none are offered in January, elections will be held at that time.

2007/2008


2008/2009: 


2009/2010
President:
Dot Saia


Joe La Marca


Joe La Marca



V, Pres. : 
Joe La Marca


Rosalie Alligood

Rosalie Alligood


Imm.  P. P: 
Omero Sabatini

Dot Saia


Dot Saia

Orator: 
F. Marcinkowski Sr.

Fred Michaelangelo

Fred Michaelangelo

Record. Sec: 
D. Marcinkowski

Janine Andriole

Janine Andriole

Finan Sec.: 
Jo Lowe 


Jo Lowe


Jo Lowe

Treasurer:  
Gene La Colla


Gene La Colla 


Gene La Colla

Trustees: 
Yolanda Pelosi


Jerry Di Cerbo


Jerry Di Cerbo

 

Phillip Traina
        

Dolores Marcinkowski

Dolores Marcinkowski


 

Joseph Ganci


Frank Marcinkowski Sr.
Frank Marcinkowski Sr.


 

Bob Maida


Paul Alligood


Paul Alligood

 

Janine Andriole

Elvira Caruso


Elvira Caruso
  

Mas of Cere;
John Dovel 


Bob Maida


Dominic Caruso

Mis of Cere: 
Ivana Ganci


Yolanda Pelosi


Yolanda Pelosi

Sentinel: 
Victor Haburchak

Jake Cunningham

Kevin Brady

Arbitration: 
Paul Agosta


Paul Agosta


John Asiello

David Asiello


David Asiello


David Asiello

Jerry Di Cerbo 


Joe Saia


Gene Swann





Art Moscatello


Art Moscatello


Art Moscatello




Fred Michaelangelo

Omero Sabatini

Joe Saia

THANK YOU                THANK YOU             THANK YOU

This was a wonderful year for our "Adopted Family".  On December 20, Janine Andriole and I made our "Santa Delivery" to a very appreciative family in Springfield.  Beside the parents, there were two boys ages 14 and 17 and an 11 year old girl with special needs.  Because of the generosity of our members and several guests at the Christmas party, we were able to present the family with food certificates for $225.00.  Each person also received a stocking with candy, toiletries or a magazine and a gift certificate for $50.00.  At the three lodge meetings from Oct. to Dec., a total of $526.00 was collected.  The mother is from upstate New York and is very familiar with the Sons of Italy organization although this is a very Irish family.

 

There were 27 gifts that the children (and some adults) brought to the Christmas Party.  These were delivered to the Hospital for Sick Children and, as always, were in great need for the many children who must spend Christmas there. 

 

Again, I thank you for your wonderful generosity in helping to make a Merry Christmas for those less fortunate.  May God bless you in the new year.

 

Dot Saia

DID YOU KNOW THAT:

In Italian bars every day are served 28 million cups of espresso or cappuccino

In a short sprint a polar bear can run faster than reindeers

Working as a "charlatan" is forbidden by an Italian law approved in 1931

Due to a 1821 ordinance, whoever disturbed a theatre performance in the kingdom of Naples could be sent to jail for 1 to 5 years

In 1952 Italy registered 675,000 cars. In 2002, the number of circulating cars was over 33.7 million

Every year, Italy suffers up to 15,000 forest fires, with an average of nearly one every two hours

The Roman emperor Caligula made his horse a senator

Pope Pius XI was a car collector and owned 16 cars

All the cars in the world could fill a six lane highway connecting earth to the moon

Every soldier of ancient Rome could hit a target with his javelin from a distance of 30 yards

The only city whose name can be spelled completely with vowels is Aiea, Hawaii, located approximately twelve miles west of Honolulu

Madrid is the only European capital city not situated on a river

From: The Italian Almanac
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THE TROTTORIA DA FRANCO
FOR FINE ITALIAN CUISINE
305 S. WASHINGTON ST,ALEXANDRIA
703 548 9338
FRANCO ABBRUZZETTI - OWNER &
CHEF

3 generations of quality craftsmanship

4
Z PELOSI WOOD FLOORS, INC

Wood Floor and Ceramic Tile Specialists
Installation - Refinishing - Staining - Floor Repairs
Commercial/Residential
WWW.Pelosiwoodfloors.com
Gene Pelosi

Licensed/Insured 703-791-4831

OBIN REALTY
5710 Pickwick Road
Centreville, VA 20121

Tom Polera
ASSOCIATE BROKER, GRI, e-Pro

Direct (703) 973-2500
‘Web www.TomPolera.com
Email TomPolera@aol.com

2R

Allegiance

“ June La Marca
ABR, CRS, GRI
“Life Member” Top Producer

5641 Burke Centre Parkway
Burke, Virginia 22015

Office: (703) 250-8500

Toll Free: (800) 344-7253
E-Mail: lamarca @erols.com
2 4t Ofc depntenty Ovnd and Oported

T @
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Majca Realty

+ Mortgage * Insurance
Title + Home Warranty

Understanding Your Dog in Its Environment-Since 1969

@' .« .
Qoé./%aép

703-893-6049 301-657-8533

E-mail: Bob631@aol.com
www.dogtrainingbybobmaida.com

Phone: (703) 2585-4900
Fax: (703) 9387235

Toll Free: 1-888-509-4900
e-mail: mansuino@erols.com
Address: 333 Center St. N.
Vienna, VA 22180-4518

Monpo ToNDO TRAVEL
Elisa S. Mansuino
OWNER / JOURNEY AGENT
Personalized, Professional Attention
with an International Scope...
.GIVEIT A GO!

ITALIAN
TUTORING

Native speaker from Rome
Moderate rates

|
dimmi45@yahoo.com |

Carlo Mignani
(703) 830-7699 |

Fairfax, VA

TUNE IN “ANTENNA ITALIA”

FOR NEWS OF THE ITALIAN-AMERICAN COMMUNITY
Listen to Pino Cicala every Sunday at 2PM WFAX-1220AM

On the internet browse AMICO www.italianamericancommunications.org

The website for anything Italian in the Washington, DC area & beyond |








